LEWISTOWN CITY COUNCIL MEETING
DATE September 8, 2020

The Lewistown City Council met in regular session in the council chambers. Mayor Elmer
Littlefield Jr. called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. with the Pledge of Allegiance.

ROLL CALL: PRESENT: Alderperson Sally Clark, Trever Kelley (Zoom), Doug Lafary, Kendall Miller,
John Spotloe (Zoom arrived 6:34 p.m.) and Mayor Elmer Littlefield. Also Present: City Clerk Cindy
Goddard, Treasurer Debbie Brown (Zoom), Public Works Director Evinn Palmer and Attorney
Nathan Collins. Absent: Alderperson Kim Pascal.

DECLARATION OF QUORUM by Mayor Elmer Littlefield Jr.
CLERKS REPORT/MINUTES: Cindy Goddard.

Alderperson Clark made a motion to approve the minutes of August 25, 2020, second by
Alderperson Miller roll call vote, motion carried all ayes.

TREASURER’S REPORT: Debbie Brown. Nothing to report.
PRESENTATION OF BILLS:

Alderperson Miller made a motion to approve all bills properly endorsed; Second by Alderperson
Clark roll call vote, the motion carried all ayes.

ATTORNEY’S REPORT: Attorney Nathan Collins. Nothing at this time
ENGINEER’S REPORT: Keith Plavec. Not present
PUBLIC COMMENTS AND PETITIONS:

Alderperson Clark asked if problem with Police delivering the council packets, she would like to
have the agenda delivered on Friday not day of meeting. Mayor Littlefield | agree that would be
nice said he would mention this to Chief Werland.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:
Finance — Alderperson Clark: Nothing to report.
Sewer — Alderperson Spotloe: Nothing to report at this time.

Street & Alley — Alderperson Miller: The fire hydrants that have been painted so far brightens
the neighborhood. The corner of lllinois Street and Patton that was discussed last meeting was
taken care of by previous owner, looks better since the City cleaned up around the fire hydrant.
Another call from neighbor regarding Mr. Stambaugh property on Elm street needing mowed.
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Behind building the weeds are 2 feet tall. The neighbor was pretty hot when he called the Mayor.
Alderperson Miller said city dump and the waste water grounds looks very nice. Mayor thanked
Evinn Palmer, he stated it was a lot of hauling.

Police/ESDA — Alderperson Lafary: Nothing to report.

Water — Mayor Littlefield: Nothing at this time.
Utilities/Publications — Alderperson Kelley: Nothing to report.
Buildings & Grounds — Alderperson Kelley: Nothing to report.

Tourism — Alderperson Pascal: Absent. Mayor asked about Music in the Park, the last one has
taken place. Alderperson Miller said the 50/50 money from the Music in the Park went to the
police department. The Music in the Park wanted to fund the police department not defund
them, the amount was $1771.00, biggest year so far. Mayor Littlefield reminded everyone the
city took over Music in the Park making it easier for them to give out a larger amount of 50/50
money. The City pays for the bands and snacks at concession stand. Also, the local venders are
making money selling food. Alderperson Clark stated that is great that everyone works together.
She added that the American Legion ladies were sad that they could not sell pies, they enjoy it
very much.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS:
1. NONE
NEW BUSINESS:
1. NONE
ADJOURNMENT:

Alderperson Clark made a motion to adjourn at 6:42 p.m.; Second by Alderperson Miller motion
carried all ayes.

Cindy Goddard, City Clerk



